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Our Cheder’s Voice 

ד‘‘בס  

Dear Talmidim, 

The weekly newsletter message is usually written to your parents. However, today, in honor of Par-

shas Tesaveh, I thought of writing something to you. Tesaveh is the only Parsha in which Moshe is 

called ‘you” and never mentioned by name.  

In the last maimer given out by the Rebbe, Moshe Rabbeinu is called רועה אמונה   , he feeds the 

Yidden emunah. This idea is  important to cheder life and how we view our talmidim.  

Sometimes students describe themselves as being a certain way, Smart or not, having faith or not, 

hardworking or not. Calling Moshe Rabbienu a shepherd of emunah means that the level of emunah 

in Yidden can change and become stronger, as Moshe teaches them.  

When we look at you, we see where you are, but we also think about where you can reach. Some 

students don’t think of themselves like this, they describe themselves as being a certain way, as be-

ing, lazy, a picky eater, anxious, uncomfortable with change, liking or not liking sports, all these 

things aren’t fixed, they can change.  Some people are born with advantages, but truly great people 

become that way by working hard, with effort to reach the goals that are out of reach now, but they 

can be reached.  

As we get closer to Yud Aleph Nissan, let’s all think about what we can do to change and improve 

ourselves and not describe ourselves as being a certain way.   

Thank you all for teaching me patience, helping me listen to you and sharing what is going on in your 

day so that the cheder can accommodate your challenges.  While we aim to help you, we always 

keep in mind that no student is free from learning and davening, we want to help you, make it easier, 

but not to make you  פטורfrom responsibility.  

Veata tesaveh es benei Yisroel, we are all attached and connected with Hashem, under all circum-

stances, on each and every day.  

Wishing you a good Shabbos and a joyous Adar, 

Rabbi Kaplan 

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 

 Daylight Savings Time Begins 

Adar Dancing 
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As you scroll down the newsletter this week, you will see pictures of our 
yummy introduction to Division!  Every boy received chocolate lentils, and we divided them into equal 
piles, depending on the math Equation.  Towards the end, we even touched upon the concept of remain-
der, using our tasty manipulatives.  Of course we all enjoyed eating our math examples when we were 
done!  We also built on our knowledge of Multiplication, learning harder and increasingly complicated ex-
amples.  Next week, iy"H we  will be playing Multiplication BINGO (Monday), and also Division BINGO 
(Wednesday).  Please review, review and then review some more to sharpen your sons' skills.  You have 
never seen such competition as during our BINGO games, while at the same time you haven't ever seen 
such Ahavas Yisroel once the game is over and we have a winner!  In Reading, lekovod Chodesh 
Adar,  we  enjoyed learning about King Bonkers who learns his lesson when his family "turns the tables" 
on him after they tire of his pranks.  To continue with this theme, in Writing, the boys wrote (and read) 
stories about a time they got into trouble.  Of course, our boys are wonderful, so they used their creativity 
to make  up FICTIONAL incidents.  In Handwriting, we have almost completed all the lower-case script 
letters!  And we advanced to the next unit in Wordly Wise!  In News on the Run we discussed the chang-
ing of the clocks to Daylight Savings Time.  We mentioned how many people in Eretz Yisroel have been 
mekabel the mitzvah of Shabbos Kodesh over the course of the past year, and how much we need to ap-
preciate those long Summer Shabbos afternoons. Please ensure your sons have enough PENCILS, as some 
boys need to do their classwork in marker, or during recess.  Mazel tov to Zalmy Kass and family on the 
arrival of a brand new baby boy!  להכניסו בבריתו של א"א בעתו ובזמנו ותזכו לגדלו לתורה, לחופה,  יה"ר שתזכו
 Have a wonderful Shabbos! Mrs. Eckstein -  Grade 3   ולמע"ט.

Grade 5 loves to learn. Be it math, map skills, vocabulary or reading, everyone gets involved in the new 
information. Thank you Rabbi Kaplan for the distinguished, outsized world map that you got for our class. 
We love hovering over it and gleaming new information about the world. We also studied various land 
formations of the United States- from lakes to rivers to plains, deltas, and mountain ranges. We pointed 
them out on the overhead screen with Rabbi Silber's cane. In math we learned how to find the lowest 
common denominator and then were able to tell which fraction was greater even when they had different 
denominators. In vocabulary we started unit 8 and challenged ourselves to know the 15 words by heart. 
We took an open book test on the story" Gramps". The week culminated with a wonderful art lesson from 
our famous Mrs. Jacobs. We drew beautiful Purim baskets. Have a great Shabbos. Mrs. Trieger -  Grade 5 

Hey Masmid! 

Purim is coming up, but you are getting ready for Pesach by mastering the first five 
Perakim of Maseches Pesachim. The Bechina is open on March 9th. The 
last day to submit a photo for the Mishna Beyadi Annual Photo Contest 
is March 10th. 

Hatzlacha! 



Aizik Serebransky 

Mazel Tov Gavriel Abayov on the occasion of his 

Bar Mitzvah! 

Happy Birthday 





 Busy working on megilla case covers during ENGLISH זה קלי ואנוהו.  

recess!! Learning division with chocolate 

lentils 






